
 

 

October 15, 2018 
 
The Strasburg Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on 
Monday, October 15, 2018, at 1:00 p.m. at the Strasburg Township Municipal 
Building, 400 Bunker Hill Road. Present were Peggy Dearolf, Michael Weaver 
and Thomas Willig; Administrator Mark Deimler; Treasurer Connie Kauffman. 
 
Guests: None 
 
Public comment was invited. There was none. 
 
The draft 2019 budget was reviewed: 

 $250,000.00 was allocated to repair and repave White Oak Road from 
Stively Road to Beaver Valley Pike. 

 $80,000.00 was allocated to replace the Dry-Vit exterior of the Township 
Building 

 $35,000.00 was allocated for engineering services to assess Creekview 
Drive for public sewer per DEP requirements 

The Supervisors will adopt the proposed 2019 budget at their regular meeting of 
November 5, 2018. It will be available for public review and comment until the 
December 3rd meeting where it will be adopted as the final budget. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Weaver, the Board voted unanimously to approve a 
request by the Railroad Museum of PA for Refton Community Fire Company fire 
police assistance at an April 6, 2019 event. 
 
A proposed ordinance pertaining to transportation horse boarding was reviewed.  
The Secretary was directed to send the amended information to the Township 
Solicitor for review and formatting. The Board conditionally approved advertising 
a hearing for November 5, 2018 as long as the ordinance does not have to go 
back to LCPC and STPC for review. 

 
There being no further business before the Board, the Supervisors adjourned at 
2:30 p.m.  
 
Judith G. Willig 
Township Secretary  
 


